Health Forms & Information

For the 2024/2025 school year, we will continue to manage student medical records via Magnus Health,
a web-based system with continuous access to your daughter’s health record as well as the ability to
make updates when needed.

Families have access to their Magnus Health account through the onCampus parent portal by navigating
to the Resource Board and accessing the button titled “Magnus Health Portal” (see below).

Magnus Health Portal

We ask that you enter the health information required within your Magnus Health SMR account for
each child attending Maryvale no later than August 1, 2024.Timely submission of health information
and other forms is vital so that preparations can be made prior to the first day of school. You will receive
automatic email reminders from Magnus, as long as there are outstanding items in your account. Please
reserve 20 to 30 minutes per child, depending on circumstances. An annual physical with your
pediatrician or medical provider is required each year. With the Magnus platform, you may schedule
your daughter’s annual exam anytime during the calendar year to be synchronous with your insurance
coverage. Physicals are no longer required to be submitted over the summer but must be submitted 12
months from previous exam. You will receive emails from Magnus as your due date approaches to
remind you to schedule the exam. # Please be advised that'if your daughter’s physical expires duringa
sports season, she will no longer be able to participate until an updated physical is entered into Magnus
andapproved. (For this reason, if able, you may want to adjust scheduling so that the physical is done
over the summer. This allows one physical to cover the entire school year and all 3 sports seasons. This
is not required, but an option.)

Please review this flier for information and benefits of downloading the Magnus Mobile App to your
smart phone. You can enter and upload information and forms directly from the app with no need to fax
or mail any forms. Paper forms should not be sent to school. Please retain all original forms for your
records.

Questions or Problems?

If you are having difficulty navigating the Magus system, entering data online, or downloading the
hardcopy coversheets and forms, or if you have any other questions, please contact customer support at
Magnus Health SMR by phone at (877) 461-6831 or by email at service@magnushealthportal.com. Also,
you may consult the Magnus Health page for Parents.



https://bbk12e1-cdn.myschoolcdn.com/ftpimages/869/misc/misc_183314.pdf
mailto:service@magnushealthportal.com
https://magnushealth.my.site.com/s/topic/0TO0b00000010RdGAI/parents-k12-forms
Erin MacPherson


Parents/Guardians,

Please carefully read and have your physician complete the forms according to the requirements. As
Parent/Guardian, it is your responsibility to verify that the information is completed and uploaded to
your daughter’s Magnus Account by August 1, 2024. No student may attend classes, tryouts, rehearsals,
or practices until forms have been submitted/updated and reviewed by the school Nurse. This policy
will be enforced by Administration.

PHYSICAL EXAMS: REQUIRED ANNUALLY FOR ALL STUDENTS

-Returning Students need to upload a new physical by their next action date, which is based off of 12
months from their last physical date (noted in the Magnus profile).

-New Students who have a physical prior to September 1, 2024, may upload that one. If they are not
scheduled for a new annual physical until after school begins, you must upload a copy of their most
current physical until they get their new one.

RECORD OF IMMUNIZATION: The Maryvale Immunization Form, Maryland Immunization
Certificate Form (MDMH896), or an alternative medical record form from your child’s medical provider
must be up to date by August 1, 2024, and uploaded to your Magnus account. The State of Maryland
requires an up-to-date record on file for a student to attend school. Maryvale does not accept Religious
Exemptions. All medical Exemptions must be signed only by a licensed physician.

CONSENT FOR PRESCRIPTION MEDICATION: Prescription medication, including Epi Pens,

Antibiotics & Inhalers, that may be needed during the school day must be accompanied by a written and
signed order from the prescribing physician. If your student is to carry an inhaler/epi pen, the
prescription must indicate that the student “self carries” the medication. It is strongly recommended
that a backup/extra inhaler or epi pen be kept in the Health Suite for emergency use. The order is to
be uploaded to your Magnus account. The medication must be in the original container (your
pharmacist can provide a labeled container for school use). Please do not send medication to school in
zip lock baggies. To avoid an unexpected medication reaction, please administer first dose of the new
prescription or over the counter (OTC) medication at home, except for “as needed” emergency
medications.

ALLERGY/ASTHMA ACTION PLANS (if applicable) are to be completed annually by the
health care provider and must be uploaded to your Magnus account. This is required for all students
with inhalers and Epi Pens, even if the student is to “self-carry”. Information regarding this is located on
Magnus and the Maryvale website under QUICK LINKS/DOCUMENTS/MEDICAL FORMS.

* Medication may not be kept in a student locker or backpack.

* Unused medication must be picked up by a parent at the end of the school year or it will be
discarded.

Please call the Health Suite, (410) 308-8533, or email nurse@maryvale.com , with any questions.
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